Biennial Meeting of the NBTCA Hoxley Park 7 April 07

Meeting commenced: 1200

Present: Paul Berman (President), Di Cross (Secretary), Carol Krawczyk (ACTBTC), Kerry King (BTCSA), Tony Wiseman (NDBTC), Pat Puffett (BTC Inc), Del Greaves (BTCWA), Ian Baraclough (BT & BTM WA), Norm Jessup (BTC Vic)

Minutes of the previous meeting were read and accepted on the motion of Lance Stephenson and Kerry King.

Presidents Report

Nothing much to report this year, but thanks for your support.

Secretary’s Report

It has been relatively quiet since the last election. There is always a steady trickle of correspondence however I did have a large number of ROM Certificates to process just after I took over again.

I have sent a letter to the Clubs reminding them of the requirement to provide the NBTCA with a marked catalogue (including the ROM card numbers) to the Secretary within 7 days of the show. This was highlighted when I started ling the backlog of catalogues in the ROM card list – whilst Clubs had provided a catalogue it hadn’t been filled in. It is even more imperative for this to be done as there are numerous double ups of ROM numbers and for posterity we need a definitive list of the cards and the winners.

Clubs also need to be reminded to send back the results of notices of motion in a timely manner. I am sure you can all appreciate how difficult and frustrating it is when Clubs don’t return their responses. I have already sent out one letter requesting outstanding responses and will continue to do so.
Last year in August I attended the National Councils Meeting in Sydney. It was interesting and it’s always a good opportunity to meet up with the other President’s and Secretary’s of the other Councils. The minutes have been forwarded to the Clubs.

Everything seems to be running smoothly – I am sure someone would tell me if they have any complaints.

Election of office bearers:

The Secretary reported that Clubs have returned their votes and the office bearers are to remain the same.

Fees: Consensus was that fees to remain the same.

Meeting closed at 1210 and next meeting will be held in October 2009 in Canberra.

General Meeting of the NBTCA Hoxley Park 7 April 07

Meeting commenced: 1212

Present: Paul Berman (President), Di Cross (Secretary), Carol Krawczyk (ACTBTC), Kerry King (BTCSA), Tony Wiseman (NDBTC), Pat Puffett (BTC Inc), Del Greaves (BTCWA), Ian Baraclough (BT & BTM WA), Norm Jessup (BTC Vic)

Minutes of the previous meeting were read and accepted on the motion of Del Greaves and Kerry King

General Business:

1.
Replicas of Boxes

Lance reported these had been done and he had used a green tile and cut it to make the rectangles. All are to look at the end result and see if it is OK and for Lance to continue making them. 

The Secretary stated that she still had some of the green granite but apparently it is too small for the Replicas. The Secretary reminded those present that the ROM Rules do state “small memento”. Kerry King stated that her Club has some green granite that they were going to make the replicas from and she said she would bring it to Canberra at the end of year, Lance would still do the bases.
2.
Website

Nothing seems to have been done. Tony Wiseman said webpage design was easy. Kerry King suggested someone else should do the website. All agreed that the Secretary was to organise someone from the ACT at minimum cost.

3.
National Show

If Clubs wish to hold a National Show then they must apply to the NBTCA for approval to hold the show and then to their respective Canine Councils.

4. Trophy Show

The Next Trophy Show will be in Canberra on the October long weekend in 2009.

5. 4th Book

Kerry King suggested that the delegates should be the reps from each club for the book and they gather the material and send to the Secretary. Discussion ensued on the different types of books and costs. Tony Wiseman stated that to print a book similar to the 1st and 2nd would cost about $12000. The Secretary stated that it was nice to have the three books however people have to realise that they aren’t a record of the breed in Australia and that it is about time we should have. She stated she believes that a book should come out after each Trophy Show – all agreed. The President stated perhaps we should trade off the hard cover for some colour so the book could come out on a more regular basis. All agreed that colour like the Barks/BTC UK Bulletin would be good. Delegates are to go back to their clubs with this suggestion and Clubs are to send a response to the Secretary ASAP.
6.
National Breed Council Meeting

The Secretary reminded Delegates that a meeting for the National Councils was coming up in August. Delegates agreed that the Secretary should attend and the NBTCA pay the fare. Di said she would pay her own accommodation.

Meeting Closed: 1245.

